
SBDM MINUTES – February 12, 2009

The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 3:30 p.m.  Members present were  Gayla Routt,  Mika Tapia, Dana Ingram,  and Maria Valone.  Minutes were recorded by Mary Silva.


OPENING BUSINESS

a.   The February  agenda was approved by the council.

b. The January minutes were approved by the council.

c. Good News 


STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

(  Map Scores – Students were retested in December.  Then both testing scores were averaged.  Woodland Students saw all gains in the areas of math and reading.


(  5th Grade Average Gains:  



Math 3.43%



Reading 1.89%


(  4th Grade Average Gains:



Math 4.57%



Reading 1.50%


(  3rd Grade Average Gains:



Math 3.08%



Reading 3.34%

(  Assessing student scores – (Report Card Grades)  Teachers on SBDM sharing that a student putting forth a sincere effort wouldn’t make a grade below a C.  Their experience is that the students earning below a C are generally the students who have stress at home. 

(  Productivity (Responsibility falls on student)  (  Incapability (Responsibility falls on teacher)

Students earning D’s and F’s:

	GRADE
	D’S
	F’S

	3
	5
	5

	4
	7
	8

	5
	8
	1


(  How are we meeting the needs of our students who are getting D’s and F’s?


(  Teachers would like to see homework help after school, possibly part of ESS.


(  Outside help – Possibly ask an elderly church group to come in after school and help.


(  Suggested that 4th and 5th grade get time at the end of the school day for study hall time for some and enrichment time for others.

      
PLANNING 

(  The roundtable discussion has been postponed until March.




BUDGET
a. We reviewed our School Activity Fund budget for January.


POLICIES


COMMITTEE REPORTS

a. FRC - We reviewed the FRC schedule for February.


NEW BUSINESS


EXECUTIVE SESSION

(  Amy Wood hired as a part-time ESS assistant.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:00 p.m.  

